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02/04/2021  15:55:032021/0466/P OBJ D. Mawson It is difficult to comment on the above application as there are no documents available for view regarding this 

work!

I first asked the councils planning department in February, how a second storey extension at the side of the 

house was being ¿enlarged¿ (as it is now described), in a conservation area, without planning permission. 

I¿ve received no answer but note that the work to do this is now complete and the scaffolding removed. The 

¿enlargement¿ would appear to cover the entire footprint of the extension below. Is it retrospective planning 

permission that¿s being sort and if so can the full plans be posted to be commented on?

The subject of second storey extensions in the Elsworthy Conservation area is problematic. For many years 

the council have had a policy of not allowing them, as it obscures the view of green space beyond from street 

level. There are infills to second floor (and even one 3 storey) in the street but these were completed in the 

1930s, way before the creation of the conservation area. All applications of this sort since this time have been 

rejected and this one has been built without permission being sort, unless there has been a change of policy 

from L.B. Camden that has not been publicised.

I would also observe that the yellow notice on the lamppost outside 143, posted during lockdown, so few 

people were likely to see it, states ¿comments till 5th April¿ but it states on this page, till the 10th of April.
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